
 

 

           
 
 
 

Perth to Sydney Newsletter– Sept/Oct 2020 
 
Welcome to the Sept/Oct 2020 Newsletter. This month the feature photo is 
the Rambler Rebel of American Sid Dickson as it still survives today in the USA. 
Car # 53 finished in 46th Place.   
  
The last two months with border closures and politicians pointing fingers at 
each other has seen the Organisers hampered in their efforts to get out on the 
road.   Our Event Secretary has continued to make arrangements with 
organisations across the country endeavouring to have accommodation held 
for the event and finalising venues and organisations for meals and associated 
services.  A huge effort but one we are sure will pay off for everyone. 
  
Clarification of Organisational Responsibilities  
 
In the July/August newsletter we outlined some organisational changes we 
made with the event. All is well and the structure is working fine. We have 
been working hard with Motorsport Australia (MA) to work through the Event 
Permit arrangements, and after a long process of to-and-fro, MA have come 
back to say that they will permit the event as a Touring Assembly, not a Social 
Tour as requested by the Organisers. This is not our call, but that of MA.   
 
The change insisted upon by MA now means that we have to make more 
organisational changes within the team. Mike Batten has graciously accepted 
the role and responsibility of Clerk of Course for the event, with Laurie Mason 
stepping back to take on the Assistant Clerk of Course role. On the upside, if 
this event now all turns to “shyte”, you can blame Michael (not really). What 
this also means is the Event has been upgraded by MA to effectively a 



 

 

Competition Event (Touring Assembly), against the wishes of the Organisers. 
This outcome places a higher level of administrative overhead onto the 
Organisers, as well as significantly higher potential insurance Excess costs.  We 
are working out how to deal with this matter, but we do not expect it to 
impact the cost of the Entry Fee.  
 
Route Checking 
 
We outlined in the previous Newsletter that we had made progress with on-
the-ground route checking in WA. Since then, weather patterns have brought 
rains to the area, including this week again, and the roads have been unsafe to 
drive on.  Barry Lloyd is looking to hit the road again in the next month or so to 
check the section from Bullfinch South to Lake King (Crossroads) and over to 
Norseman.  
 
Plans are to head to South Australia next week (2nd of November) with Permits 
to enter SA approved, to meet with LGA’s in Ceduna, Quorn and Broken Hill 
and to cover the route from as far as Border Village and return through the 
Flinders Ranges to Broken Hill and then hopefully down to through Menindee 
to Gunbar and maybe to the Victoria Border.  
 
During the last period we have had positive responses from the Mayors of 
Ceduna and Broken Hill, both are looking forward to hosting the Event in their 
communities.  We have also remained in contact with the property owners 
across SA who are all looking forward to the event.    
 
As mentioned previously, the route across NSW into Victoria (at Mulawa) has 
generally been fully plotted, and then from Wangaratta on to Sydney is already 
completed, save for minor changes in the East Gippsland.  While we may wish 
to suggest that the event is nothing more than a Tour, the event makes its way 
into through what are now State and/or National Parks. Due to the size of the 
event, permits are required. Traffic Management Plans need to be developed 
and approved. We are completing this for three separate areas to ensure that 
the event can follow as much of the original route as possible, and to enjoy 
roads that provide the 1968 experience. 
 
Entrants will be pleased to know that Owen Polanski and his team from the 
Alpine 100th Rally (HRA) to be held in Dec 2021, are assisting us with some 
interesting forest roads in and around Lakes Entrance. This will help to add 
some authentication to the run over the Alps, as it was all dirt in 1968. 



 

 

 
Event Scheduling and Logistics 
  
The Event is still on track to begin in Perth on Thursday 28th October 2021 all 
being well with COVID19 etc. The Event will begin with Event Registration and 
an Introduction Briefing on the 28th with the Start of the Event on the morning 
of 29th October 2021. The scheduled finish will be from approximately 3.30pm 
on Sunday 7th November 2021 at Warwick Farm Racecourse which will be 
followed by an informal Finishers Celebration immediately thereafter.  
    
General 
 
When the event begins the travelling group will include approximately 100 
vehicles when Officials and the limited permitted Service Crew vehicles are 
included.  The travelling group is just over 210 participants.  We are working 
hard to ensure that all involved enjoy the event as originally proposed. 
 
With clarification now over the event status with Motorsport Australia, and 
with the permit requirements to access areas of the Victorian and NSW Alpine 
Country, we can confirm that the Entry Fee for the event will be $2750 for a 
Crew of Two ($250 holding deposit paid). In addition, there is a Meals Package 
of $981 per Crew of Two, or $555 per Additional Person. If the Meals 
Package(s) is not taken up for any reason, participants will have to make 
alternative arrangements throughout the event. In many locations there is no 
alternative. 
 
The permit approval process for those who know, is somewhat complex and 
made more so by the upgrade by MA to Touring Assembly status. With a 
change of this status to “Competition” brings with it the need to be more 
prescriptive with Risk Assessment and Hazard Controls with the additional 
safety activity to meet insurance requirements during the event. This work is 
delaying the issue of the Event “Supp Regs” as the Regulations and supporting 
Risk and Covid19 plans must be approved by MA beforehand. We are now 
expecting to be able to release the Event Regulations before the middle of 
December 2020. We will release the Accommodation Schedule for participants 
at the same time. 
 
Speaking of the Accommodation Schedule we have been asking venues for as 
many room allocations as they can provide, and in some cases the allocations 
may be more than meets requirements (with participants preferring to camp). 



 

 

Over the next few weeks (given two weeks Recce in SA) we will send out a 
survey for Entrants to indicate their accommodation preferences so that 
planning can be finalised. 
 
That is about all for now, on behalf of the Committee, I wish everyone good 
health in this still unpredictable time, and we look forward to updating you 
with progress on the SA Recce in late November.  
 
If you have any questions in the meantime, please do not hesitate to make 
contact, and please stay safe and well, and keep up the banter on the 
Facebook Group. 
 
 
Regards, 
 
 
Laurie Mason 
Event Director/Asst Clerk of Course 
 
On behalf of the Event Committee. 


